CEPP Minutes
September 20, 2006

In attendance: Molly Appel, Beau Breslin (Chair), Jon Brestoff, Deb Hall, Pat Hillerern, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols (scribe), and Muriel Poston

Minutes for September 6 meeting were approved with a minor change. The minutes for the September 13 meeting were approved.

The meeting started with a reminder that we will meet with Chris Klyza from Middlebury next Tuesday.  Beau gave a brief background of Chris including details of his fractional position (60/40 split) and that he was the first such line at Middlebury.  Beau also mentioned that he sits on their equivalent of CAPT so he will have a broader institutional perspective.
After a brief discussion CEPP members agreed to invite John Berman (chair of CAPT) to the meeting with Chris Klyza. 

CEPP then launched into a general discussion of interdisciplinary (ID) programs at Skidmore.  The issues that we discussed included:

· The difference between a program and a department

· The number of programs at Skidmore College (8 total, 7 of which are not associated with a department)

· The general differences in ID program structure:  some ID programs only have core course at the 100 level while others (e.g. ES) have a core curriculum with program rubric courses at the 100 and 300 levels

· ID programs that have required more core courses (within the program rubric) seem to need more resources to deliver their curriculum 

· In addition to teaching, it was also acknowledged that the role of advising and research in growing ID programs requires more faculty time and resources

The discussion then moved to the current status of programs at Skidmore.  The points of discussion included:

· Skidmore ID programs do not have equal status as departments

· Many of Skidmore’s peer institutions have ID lines in different forms that are dedicated to ID programs

· Thus, we are behind these institutions in supporting ID programs and we need to act in order to keep pace with our peer institutions

· Some ID programs are growing rapidly in numbers of majors

· ES, for example, has revamped the vision to be more rich and robust and as result the vision outstrips reality

A brief discussion ensued regarding the ID programs and CAPT:

· A current problem is that letters from ID programs are given little weight by CAPT 

· The initial procedures for a full ID line would include a Program Personel Committee that would effectively act like a department for the tenure process 
· At the CAPT open forum in Spring 2006, faculty were concerned that ID lines may require a shift in resource allocation

· Another concern voiced at the CAPT open forum was that such a shift in resource allocation might mean that some small departments would have a difficult time competing against larger programs for resources

In light of the previous discussions, the meeting was closed by encouraging CEPP to think about the difficult issues regarding ID lines.  

· It was discussed that fractional lines seem more problematic than full ID lines.  

· One of the larger issues includes the impression that ID programs were established with the belief that they would not require additional resources.  One CEPP member pointed out that situations change especially when programs are attracting high numbers of students.  

· Another issue relates to the impact on junior faculty and their role in ID programs.  

